
 

Eurozone 

Flash PMI weakness raises economic growth and deflation worries

 Eurozone flash PMI hits 13-month low of 52.7 

in February 

 France flat-lines; German growth slows 

 Fastest fall in manufacturing costs since 2009 

 Weakness raises odds of March ECB action 

Disappointing PMI survey data for February greatly 

increase the odds of more aggressive stimulus from 

the ECB in March. Not only did the ‘flash’ survey 

indicate the weakest pace of economic growth for just 

over a year, but deflationary forces intensified.  

The data will fuel expectations that the ECB will 

unleash further quantitative easing and deeper 

negative interest rates at its March meeting. 

The flash Markit Eurozone PMI fell from 53.6 in 

January to 52.7, the lowest since January of last year. 

Economic growth is therefore likely to slow below 0.3% 

in the first quarter unless we see a sudden uplift in 

March, which on the basis of the forward-looking 

components of the PMI seems unlikely. In fact, growth 

looks more likely to slow further than accelerate. 

The survey saw a waning in growth of new orders for a 

third successive month, resulting in the smallest rise in 

new business for a year. 

Backlogs of work were broadly unchanged as a result 

of the weaker increase in new work. With outstanding 

business stagnant, firms limited their hiring of new staff, 

leading to the weakest net increase in employment for 

five months.  

Manufacturing output showed the smallest increase 

since December 2014, moving closer to stagnation 

amid a further faltering in growth of new orders and 

exports. Services saw growth weaken to the slowest 

since January of last year. Moreover, a sharp 

deterioration in optimism about future activity growth in 

the service sector points to further weakness in coming 

months. 

Digging into the data shows France to be flat-lining and 

German growth being held back as weak global 

demand hits its manufacturers. Elsewhere across the 

region, growth slowed to the weakest since the start of 

last year. 

 

 

 Eurozone PMI price pressures* and ECB policy 

 

* Index derived from PMI price and supplier delivery times data. 

 

The need to compete on price has become 

increasingly widespread amid weak demand, leading 

to an escalation of deflationary pressures that will 

worry policymakers.  

Average prices charged by companies for their goods 

and services fell at the steepest rate for a year. 

Average input costs fell marginally for a second 

successive month, the first back-to-back monthly 

decline since the spring of 2013. 
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Manufacturing prices fell especially sharply, with 

purchase costs dropping to the greatest extent since 

July 2009 on the back of low global commodity prices 

and intense competition among suppliers. Suppliers’ 

delivery times, a key gauge of capacity utilisation, 

pointed to the weakest supply chain pressures since 

July 2013. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 
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